
 

PRESS RELEASE 

Town Council Meeting 

September 22, 2015 
 

 

Attendance:  Mayor:  Elvina Rumak; Councilors:  Brent Dyck, Glen McCaffery, Paula Kowalko, 

Betty Lou Palko, Darwin Dallyn, Mel Cadrain; Chief Administrative Officer:  Richard Dolezsar; 

Community Development Director:  Jeanine Holowatuik; Recreation Facilities Maintenance 

Manager:  Vince Simpson 

 

The following were received and acknowledged: 

 - September 8, 2015 Regular Meeting Minutes 

 - Community Development Director’s Report 

 - Recreation Facilities Maintenance Manager’s Report 

 - Financial Statement & Bank Reconciliation 

 - Accounts 

 - Overtime Report 

 - Various Correspondence 

 

AQUATIC CENTRE – 2015 FINAL REPORT 

Council acknowledged and will refer to the Pool Committee and Recreation Facilities 

Maintenance Manager the 2015 Aquatic Centre Final Report. 

 

BUDGET REVIEW 

The August 31, 2015 Budget Review Summary document was acknowledged.  The Town is 

basically anticipating a balanced operating year, plus the planned completion of several large 

capital projects, including paving and expansion of the Town Shop and Fire Hall within 2015 

capital allocations. 

 

PAVING IN FRONT OF ARENA 

The area, approximately 20' x 170' (290 sq. m), between the Arena front sidewalk and Hamjea 

Street will be added to the paving project based on a budget estimate of $15,000.ºº including site 

preparation. 

 

NEMA 

Council authorized Director of Public Works Todd Chahley to attend the Tuesday, October 6, 

2015 North Eastern Municipalities Association semi-annual meeting in Canora. 

 

LOTS 5 & 6, BLOCK 2, PLAN N665 

Recognizing no offers to purchase on Lots 5 & 6, Block 2, Plan N665 were received by the 

September 18
th

 deadline date these properties will remain for sale at a price of $240.00 per front 

foot, as is, on a first come basis, subject to development and business plan submission approved 

by Council. 

 

STEWART HAWKE PROPERTY 

The Town will work in unison with the North East School Division on preparation, review and 

promotion of the public tender respecting the Stewart Hawke buildings and property. 

 

TOURISM SK – ON LINE MARKETING WORKSHOP 

Jeanine Holowatuik, Community Development Director, was authorized to attend the October 

22, 2015 Tourism Saskatchewan On Line Marketing Workshop in Saskatoon. 

 

SENIOR’S PICNIC 

The 2015 Senior’s Picnic will be hosted in Brooks Hall and was set for Wednesday, September 

30, 2015 in conjunction with Senior’s Week.  Festivities will start at 3:00 p.m. including live 

music and with lunch served at 4:00 p.m. sponsored by the Town and R.M. of Hudson Bay #394. 

 

RISK MANAGEMENT WORKSHOP 

Todd Chahley and Vince Simpson were authorized to attend the October 23
rd

 SUMAssure Risk 

Management Workshop in Melfort. 


